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Hello Lioness  
I just wanted to take a minute to introduce myself.  

Some of you know me already, I’m Kim Van Rooy.  
 Let me tell you a little bit about myself. I am married to a 

wonderful man, John, and have 2 awesome children, Joe and 
Kady.  
 I have 2 beautiful grandchildren (The lights of my life), 

Kacy Claire & Hunter. I am the mother of dogs (See what I did 
there all you Game of Throne fans?) Jake, Trixie & Sophie.  

 I have been wine merchant for Wine Rack in Welland for 16 
years (Surprise! I love wine) and I have just left school busing 
after 31 years to take a position as office assistant, which is both 

exciting, and scary to be starting over at this time of my life.  
I have been involved with Lions and Lioness most of my life. In 

fact every boy I dated got drafted into helping out at my father’s (Past District Governor Larry 
Rendall) Lions events.  
 I became a Lioness 35 years ago and was proud when my mother, Marlene Rendall 

became A-2 President.   I have followed in their footsteps and was District President of A-2  a 
few years back. This year I am MD”A” President.  

 I love being a Lioness and am very excited to see where this year takes me. If any district 
has events coming up please let me know. MD’A’ Vice President Karen Jackson and/or I would 

love to visit.  
 If anyone has any questions for me don’t hesitate to contact me through e-mail 
lioness.kimvanrooy@hotmail.com or my cell phone 905 931-4943 (you can call or text.)  

 I am looking forward to serving you this year and hope to see many of you at Laugh& 
Learn or the Lioness MD’A’ meetings.  

Hello 

Lioness, 
 Well the Lioness season has well and truly started. We held 
our first MD’A’ meeting on the weekend. WOW what an 
experience! All I can say is I am glad I have so many knowledgeable 
Lioness on hand to help me out. Thank you Ladies.  I have been a 
Lioness for 35 years and I still feel like a newbie. It is a learning 
curve, but still a lot of fun. As District President of A-15 Janet, said 
“I’ve been coming to these meetings for a long time, and I learn 
something new each time.” I am very excited and proud to represent our 
multiple districts this year. I am looking forward to meeting renewing my friend ships with as 
many Lioness as I can. As I said in my introduction letter, Vice President Karen Jackson and/or I 
would love to attend any district or Lioness function that we could. I really hope to see more 
Lioness out to the MD’A’ meeting in January; it really is informative and it is a great way to 
connect with your fellow Lioness. Plus we have a great social evening Saturday night for anyone 
who would like to come early. I’m going to steal Administrative Assistant Lioness Rosemary’s line 
-As always, if you need anything from me, I am just a click or a phone call away. Thanks Rosy   
Here’s looking forward to a great year in Lionism. 

Cheers, 



Roasted Butternut Squash 

and Quinoa Salad Recipe 
 
Ingredients 

 1 small Butternut Squash, About 3 cups, cut into 1/2 inch 
cubes 

 4 tablespoons Olive Oil 
 1 cup Quinoa 
 2 cups Chicken Stock, Or vegetable stock 
 1/2 cup Dried Cranberries 
 1/3 cup Chopped Italian Parsley 
 1/3 cup Thinly Sliced Scallions 
 1/2 cup Roasted Salted Pumpkin Seeds 
 1/2 cup Feta Cheese 
 1/2 cup Fresh Pomegranate Seeds 
 Salt and Pepper 
 Pomegranate Molasses 

Directions 

1. Preheat the oven to 375°F. Line a baking sheet with parchment paper. 
2. Place the butternut squash on the baking sheet. Drizzle with 2 tablespoons of olive oil and 

sprinkle with a generous pinch of salt and pepper. Roast for 25-30 minutes, stirring 
occasionally. 

3. Heat the remaining olive oil in a saucepan over medium heat. Add the quinoa to the pan and 
toast for 3-4 minutes, stirring often. Stir in the chicken or vegetable stock and a generous pinch 
of salt. Bring the mixture to a boil. Turn down the heat to low and cover the pan; cook for 15-20 
minutes, or until the quinoa has absorbed all of the liquid. Take the pan off the heat and allow 
the quinoa to rest for 5 minutes covered. Fluff with a fork. 

4. Transfer the quinoa to a large serving bowl. Gently fold in butternut squash, cranberries, 
parsley, scallions, pumpkin seeds, feta cheese, and pomegranate seeds. Season with salt and 
pepper to taste. Drizzle the mixture with the pomegranate molasses.  

Notes 

 If you can’t find pomegranate molasses at your local grocery store, you can substitute balsamic 
glaze. 

 If you’re not planning on serving the salad immediately, refrain from adding the molasses and 
transfer the mixture to an airtight container. The salad will stay fresh in the refrigerator for 2 
days. 

 My family and I have made this salad over and over again!  It is so flexible!  You can add 
more or less of any of the ingredients to suit your family.  Imagine walking into a pot luck 
with the most colourful dish there!  And the one that is packed full of flavour and goodness! 

  

https://www.foodfanatic.com/recipes/roasted-butternut-squash-quinoa-salad-recipe/
https://www.foodfanatic.com/recipes/roasted-butternut-squash-quinoa-salad-recipe/




 



 



 

Craft Shows! Bingos!  Golf Tournaments! Wine & Cheese Events!  Canada 150 
Parades! Track & Fields!  Foot Care Clinics!  Vegas Tickets!  Kidney Foundation 
Walkathon! Monies have been donated to March of Dimes, Multiple Sclerosis, 
Crohn’s & Colitis, LFC,  Youth  & Substance Abuse.  Volunteered at an ALS Fundraiser 
and even a Plowing Match! 

 
Sunday, September 17, 2018  
Members of the Wheatley Lioness 
Club gathered at Two Creeks 
Conservation Area and were 
pleased to participate in a 
Dedication Ceremony with our 
purchase and planting of a 
beautiful Red Maple tree in honour 
of PDP Trudy Brown. We miss her. 
But, thanks to a little help from our 
resident “maker of magical 
pictures” …….she was with us! 
      

Lioness Ruby Hunter, on behalf of our club 
the Springfield Lioness ... presented Dave 
Bradley, Malahide Fire Prevention Officer with a 
$500 donation for Malahide Fire Services for 
the Sparky Suit used for Fire Prevention events. 

 
 




Many more mats  
have been made 
for those in need 

in 3rd world 
Countries.  

 



17th  ANNUAL   
LADIES  NIGHT 

WINE  AND  CHEESE 
Friday, October 27th, 2017  

Port Stanley Arena              Doors open : 6:30 P.M.             
Tickets $25 

Includes:  Great Entertainment, Yummy Appetizers 
and Dessert 

ENTERTAINMENT PROVIDED BY MEMBERS OF 
 Victoria Playhouse Petrolia 

Call 519-782-3589 for tickets. 
Proceeds to STEGH and Community Projects 

 

Plympton Wyoming Fair 

Parade on September 17th. 

Their float won 1st prize in the 

theme category  “Canada 150"  

“We take our pleasure in material things, forgetting the 

pleasure that friendship brings. If a lot of our stuff just 

vanished today, we'd see the foundation of each happy day is 

special relationships, constant and true, and that's when my 

thoughts go directly to all of you. I wish you a Thanksgiving 

you'll never forget, full of love and joy—your best one yet!” 

District A-1 Lioness President Nancy Wright 
  



It’s been quite a variety of events happening.  There has been many carnivals  and Canada 

150 celebrations all over the summer!  A new Sliderfest!  Harvest time Breakfasts!  

Anniversaries!  Paint Nites!  Turkey Dinners!  Euchre Nights!  Golf Tournaments!  Fashion 

Shows!  Even a Séance!  Many events we have worked side by side with our fantastic Lions!   

$$$$$$  have been donated to: Canadian Mental Health, Lions Foundation of Canada, Ridgeway 

Lioness helped with over $40,000 being donated to the Fort Erie High School for a NEW kitchen for the 

Culinary Program …  great partnership with their Lions!

 

Ridgeway Lioness 
Saturday, November 4th,  2017 

9 a.m. -- 3 p.m. 
Crystal Ridge Community CENTRE, 99 

Ridge Road, Ridgeway 
• 30+ Vendors for all  

your Christmas Shopping 
• Penny Sale  • Homemade Baked Goods 

When you support Ridgeway Lioness, you support our community! 

 

St. Davids Lioness  --  Christmas Holiday Market 
Saturday, November 18, 2017  
Place:   St. Davids Lions Club  
  1462 York Road, St. Davids, Ontario 
Time:   9 a.m. - 2 p.m.                 Unique vendors! 
Lunch (Beef on a bun)  
Bake Table, Nickel Table, Raffle (Gift card Tree) 
There will be Draws, Fun,  Food and fantastic 
Christmas shopping  --  Start shopping early. 

 
 Lioness Glad made a donation 
to the room where the Ridgeway 
Lions & Lioness conduct all their 
meetings.   
 It’s a wonderful picture 
showing a Lioness with her cub.   
Isn’t that what we are all about?  
 Nurturing our young?  
Nurturing our Community?   
 
 
 



St. Davids Lioness had a great 

time at the Squares Booth.  

They draw an enthusiastic 

crowd every year!   Smiling 

faces and bell ringing does it!  

 

Vienna installed their new executive 

in September 

Lioness Kim from 

Vittoria Lioness 

Welcomed  

District 

President  

Lioness Vikki 

on her official 

visit     

 

  

     

President of the 

Port Dover Lioness  
also thanked A2 

Pres for her visit.  

CMHA appreciates 

the support 



 

Just some of the 

wonderful ladies who 

are a part of the Lioness Club 

of Campbellford -

Congratulations on 

your 50 years  

 

 

 

 
Peterborough Lioness  
Enjoying a great pot luck dinner!   
I hear they are pretty good 
cooks!   
 

 
 
 

 
Perth Lioness have been extremely busy getting 
about 1,000 Apple Pies ready for Thanksgiving!   
 They also run a food booth for the annual 
Rib Fest, the Perth Lions Garlic 
Festival and the Perth Fair.  
Also they cater events at the 
Lions hall.   



Ayton Normanby Lioness Canada 150th Trivia 

Contest at Trixies Saloon in Ayton.   

On March  31, 2017, the "Roaring Lioness" Team 

wins " Best Dressed" Lucky we won that, because we 
need to brush up on our Canadian Trivia! 

   A-9 Ayton Normanby Lioness get a big thank you 

from the Hanover Boy Scouts for supporting their trip 
to the Jamboree in Halifax! 

There has been Golf Tournaments, Trivia Nights, and Bursaries been given out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A-9 Ayton Normanby Lioness Club 3 Rd Annual  

Golf Tournament in Hanover Sept. 9th, 2017 

 Back row ... Kyle Brooking, Lioness Carolyn 

Crandall, Jody Brooking, Jay McAlister, Kelly 

Brooking. 

 Second row : Lioness Sonja  Scriven's and 

Lioness Andrea Abraham. 

 Front row: Lioness Donna Jaccob, Lioness 

Tania Atkinson, Lioness Michelle McLean. 

 

 

Ferndale Lions Head & 
District Lioness participated 

in the Canada Day Parade and 
won 2nd prize in the parade 

and donated the funds to their 
local food bank. 

The bench they are sitting on 
was donated by the club the 

150th participation of 
Lion’s/Lioness 

 



Beer Festivals! Made mats!  Purchased small appliances for Herizon House.  
Sponsored Fashion Shows!  Had plant Auctions! Helped with the Breslau Spring 
Clean up!  Had Pot Luck dinners! Dinner Dances! 

 

 
  Lioness  Dawn 
Henshaw's daughter, Taylor,  
was part of the Lions Youth 
Exchange program travelling 
to Tokamachi, Japan. Left 
is Taylor’s host family and 

also Kaori.   On the right, she is wearing a traditional ceremonial Kimono at a shrine 
in Tokamachi, Japan.  Taylor came to our dinner meeting to speak about her trip and 
share her many photos.   Although it was very hot in Japan, she thoroughly enjoyed the 
trip and hopes to go back to see more of the country.  Taylor's  host family:  Kaori next 
to me and her parents , at their favorite restaurant 

  

   While Lioness 
Dawns Henshaw's daughter 
was preparing for travelling 
to Japan with the Lion's Youth Exchange Program,  the 
Henshaw family were hosting two youths at their home 
in Plattsville.  Shown in the picture below are from left 
to right: Dillon our son, Yoad from Israel, Dario from 
Italy, Doug  my husband, Lioness Dawn and  Taylor our 
daughter. .  
 

 Lioness Susan, Maggie & Mary working at the Woodstock Farm Show, 

Sept 12, 13 & 14th.   These ladies helped out at the food booth, whether 

it be serving the long line of hungry guests  in the food tent or setting up 

and serving the various breakfasts, lunches or dinners for the different 

exhibitors.    Over 40,000 people enjoy this show, now in its 24th year.  

 

Lioness Ruth Jones accompanied the  

New Hamburg Lioness entry,  Marieke 

van Rooyen  at the New Hamburg Fall Fair 

Ambassador contest, September 15th.  

 

 
CONGRATS to the Exeter Lioness 
Club - they've been nominated in 
the "Community Advancement" 
category for the South Huron 
Business & Community Excellence 

            Awards Gala 2017! 
  



 

Coming soon! 
There will be a fundraiser raffle for MD"A" --  Watch the mail for  

tickets coming your way soon!  Sample Prizes below!  
 

Gift Card Wreath 
Lap Blanket  

And a 
Wine Basket  

 
Coming soon! 



It’s going to be a  very “RUBY YEAR” Celebrating their 35th 
Anniversary!  Camp Kirk has had a little painting done!  

Worked at Snack Bars!  Sold 
Nevada tickets!  Assisted 

those with visual impairments.  
Many cushions have also been 

sewn and many mats made.   
Even shopped for Seniors! 

      
 

Omemee & District Lioness – Congratulations to Karen McPhee 
Truckle, Lioness Sponsor of Lisa Lewis and Congratulations to Lisa 
on completing her first year obligations as a new member! 
 

 

 

Omemee Lioness Club  

Yay for Camp Kirk!!!  Let's keep it strong 
for the kids that love and need it! 

  




Dear District Lioness President Deb McFarlan:  
 My name is Jillian Cockerell, I am in-coming President of Omemee &District Lioness Club, 
District A-16 in Ontario. I have been a Lioness for about five years. During that time, I have met 

Lioness from all over Ontario, different parts of Canada, the U.S and Europe.  
 I have become curious regarding Lioness Clubs across the 

country. I want to know how many clubs and how many Lioness are 
working away for the betterment of their communities and 
contributing to various charities and causes worldwide. I would like to 

build a directory of these Clubs throughout Canada. I recently spoke with a PDG from 
Newfoundland who told me he thought Lioness were extinct on the Mainland. I informed him 

there were still many strong Lioness clubs across Canada.  
 I am attempting to contact Lioness Clubs through each District. I 
want to know if there would be interest in a National Facebook page for 

Canadian Lioness and I want to compile a directory of Lioness Clubs.  
 The Facebook page would be interactive; we could share our events, fundraising ideas, 

club photos and perhaps even visit each other’s clubs when travelling throughout the country. 
The idea is to get to know one another, exchange ideas for fundraising and what services we 
provide our communities. Also to support each other’s efforts and expand our membership. I 

think it will be amazing to know just how many and how strong we are!  
 Please let me know your thoughts, take it to the Lioness Clubs in your district and see if it 

is something your clubs might like to participate in. I am hoping for a positive response 
regarding the formation of a National Facebook Page, (Canadian Lioness Affiliation). By fall I 

should have a good idea if launching the page will be to the benefit of Lioness.  
 In order to compile a National directory of Lioness Clubs I would ask each Club to send me 
the Club Name, sponsoring Lions Club, location and address, number of current members and an 

email address. I would also be interested in receiving information regarding any remaining 
Lionette Clubs or Lioness Clubs that are still operational but no longer sponsored by a Lion’s 

club. Once compiled, a copy will be forwarded to each Club via email, even if that Club does not 
want to participate in a National Lioness Facebook page.  
 Thanking you for your support,  

      Yours in Lionism,  

      
      Omemee &District Lioness Club, District A-16, Ontario 

 Membership and growth of each club in A2 is possible and attainable.  Thinking about A2 
President Vikki's motto  ”Bloom Where You’re Planted"  now is the time for each club to plant 
our seeds, water them and watch them grow. Our plants are our Lioness club members past, 
present and future. We need to tend to our Lioness gardens. Let us start our year with the 
positive approach to growth. Most importantly for September, make sure your club 
is healthy and ready to spread their message to each other and your community.  
 Your fertilizer to keep your club active is fun, fellowship, laughter and service 
in your communities. I hope to send you seeds of advice in the coming year. Each 
Lioness is a special flower to grow and bloom in your club. Continue to look for 
those special flowers which will add to your club bouquet! I am available to speak to your club 
about membership. A special thank you to Lioness Vikki for giving me a spot in her bouquet! 
    Respectfully submitted,  

      



We have some booboos to correct!   
We strive for perfection … but the OOPS key does get in the way sometimes.   
So please make corrections in your copy of the 2017-18  MD”A” Lioness Directory.  We all 
want to have the correct information when trying to reach one another!   
Thanks ladies!  You are the best!  

 
MD”A” President – Lioness Kim Van Rooy – kim.vanrooy@hotmail.com  Please delete the home phone and use 
her cell number – 905-931-4943  (Pages 1 & 3 and in Beamsville Lioness pg 7) 
Pg. 2  –   Hugs Editor is from Beamsville/Stamford Lioness Clubs 
Pg. 2  –   MD”A” Lions Magazine Editor, is Lion Bob Pearson 
Pg 4  –    Lioness Chairman SOUTH – Lion Bob Springthorpe – R#3, 807 Talbot Street East 
Pg 5  –    Delaware Lioness President Kristi Fuhrman – kristifuhrman@gmail.com  
Pg 7  –    District President Vikki Beswick – Beamsville/Stamford Lioness Clubs 
Pg 12 –  Dundas Lioness Treasurer, Lise Perreault 905-628-3394 
Pg. 13 –  Formosa & District Secretary – incorrect phone number …  will advise when corrected 
Pg 15 –  Lioness President Debbie Robinson 184 Park Street, Cannington, ON L0E 1E0  
 District Governor Tim Cheung 
 Lioness Chairman Mike Springford 1645 Davis Drive  -- 905-830-8032 
Pg. 17 –  2007-2008 – A2 – Eleanor Arbour – Jane (Kett) Carr 
 2015-2016 – A2 – Bernadette Croteau   
Pg. 20 –  2002-03 – A2 – Sandra McDonald is an active Lioness  – 226-440-2601  

 
Put These Six Steps to Work for Your Club 

 

Every good Lioness Club has six basic characteristics.  The more firmly these qualities are embedded into the 
club’s operating structure, the more success and growth the club enjoys, thereby becoming stronger. 
 

The Board of Directors has the responsibility to thoroughly know these six steps.  By understanding how they 
work and imparting this knowledge to both new and old members, all Lioness will get the inspiration they 
need to remain active and involved in the club programs. 
 

These six steps are: 
1. A major service activity that involves every member of the club. 
2. A major fundraising project in which the community can participate and to which it can contribute. 
3. A strong public relations program that provides a continuous, unending line of communication 

between all members of the club and between the club and the community. 
4. Well organized club meetings that are stimulating, informative and enjoyable. 
5. A team spirit – a condition that exists when each member knows that she; is an important part of an 

organization that is truly dedicated to humanitarian service. 
6. Strong membership growth and development programs which provide immediate orientation and 

involvement of new members in club projects and a continuing involvement of current members in 
club activities. 

 

These six qualities – as they exist in your club – can become your most effective “selling tools”.  If they are at 
work in your club, your membership development program has a solid foundation for success. 
      This report is respectfully submitted. 

       



 

On the final note 

Please send all your 

submissions to 

mdahugseditor@ 

gmail.com 

By January 25th for 

the next  

HUGS Issue  

 

Lioness / Lions 

 I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself as the new M D “A” Peace Poster/Essay Chair 

and to thank Lion Ellen for the wonderful job she has done over the years. 

 As we all know YOUTH are the future of Lions International and we need to get them involved at a 

young age.  I hope you will all contact your clubs very early in the Lions/Lioness year as our deadline is 

November 15, 2017. 

 Please encourage all of your clubs to go to the schools early and we have found if you contact the art 

teacher and let him/her know what we are all about.  Contact the schools as well for the Essay Contest.   

Please encourage your Governors to put the Peace Poster Essay/Essay contest in their budget.  We are 

suggesting that if each District could give $300.00.  You could also suggest to the Lions/Lioness clubs to 

donate as well. 

 We give the winners of the Peace Poster/Essay winners a $1,000.00 each.  I hope that we can 

encourage all sitting Governors and Incoming Governors to attend the luncheon/dinner where all the Youth 

activities will be going on.  Last year there were only about three Governors in attendance. 

 The most important thing is timing.  The Peace Posters entries must be in the Governors hands by 

November 15 and he then forwards the winner off to the Council Chair for judging and he sends the winner off 

to International. 

 Once again Lions/Lioness thank you for all that you are doing for our Youth and for Lions International.   

 Please feel free to call or email if you have any questions.  

       Lioness Janet Dawson Brock A-15 Dist. Pres. 

       250 Mary St # 601, Waterloo Ontario   N2J 1S7 

       519-501-4853    djbrock@uwaterloo.ca 

 

 

 Once again there will be three 

(3) issues for this Lioness Year; The Fall 

issue along with a Winter & Spring 

Edition.  I have set up a new email 

address that I intend on passing along 

to the next HUGS editor.  

mdahugseditor@gmail.com  

 

 Subscriptions for the HUGS are $12 snail mailed 

and $8 emailed.  Send your cheque payable to “MD”A” 

Lioness Program” to our Administrative Assistant 

 

Lioness Rosemary Kennedy,  

R#4, 11206 Springfield Road, ALMYER, Ontario N5H 2R3 

 

 

mailto:mdahugseditor@gmail.com

